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President:  Jeanne Findley – jeanne.findley@gmail.com 
Vice-President.: Shannon Voggesser –shannonvoggesser@gmail.com 
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Past President:  Miki Roth – mikiroth@thegroupinc.com 
 

Newsletter 
 

Content/Layout Editor 
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Share Your News 

For future reference, here are the 
deadlines for submitting content for the 
monthly newsletters.  Stay in touch!  
Send articles to me as a Word document 
or simply in the body of an email. 

Send to: starckm@msn.com 

Please call if you have any questions. 

Mary Starck - 970-214-4332 

        Month          Content Deadline 

        May                  April 27 
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Mark Your Calendar! 
 

General Meeting: 

Tuesday, April 9, 7:00pm 

Trinity Lutheran Church 

 

Church will be open at 6 for committee meetings. 

 

IMPORTANT 

 

Election of officers 

Vote on new members 

 

  
 

June  ??Philo Golf Tournament 

Old Golf Course 
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Dear Philo Sisters— 

Spring is here!  The sun is shining and the grasses and flowers will begin their spring 

growth very soon.  Golfers, get out and start swinging those clubs because the annual Philo 

Golf Tournament is near—be sure to organize your foursome now! 

Oh, by the way, the Philo Golf Tournament is not just for golfers—it’s a fun time to enjoy 

the sunshine and watch the golfers swing into action to raise money for our Career and 

Technical Education Scholarships.  Enjoy breakfast and lunch on the patio with the 

golfers—while the golfers make their way around the course, grab a golf cart, head to the 

course and cheer on the golfers.  Not so sure?  Well, then—use your creativity and create a 

basket for the golfer’s giveaway.  This event has something for all Philo members. 

The Spring Dinner is just around the corner—be sure to bring your checkbook to the April 

meeting to reserve your seat at the dinner ($35).  We will be bringing in a large new 

member class; and we have a full slate of officers to be inducted.  We are very excited! 

Be sure to go online to secure your spot on the committee of your choice.  There are many 

great opportunities.  Several committees have a great supporting cast but a chair and co-

chairs are needed.  Just step up and take the plunge! 

See ya’ll soon! 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    
 

Message From Our President 
 

 

 

Lasting Memorial for Philo 100 Year Anniversary 

 

Kathy Loken is working with the City of Loveland to establish a memorial donation for a 

caliper tree to be planted in the West Park near Bill Reed.  City staff will select the species 

of tree, plant the appropriate tree species for the location and provide maintenance.  A 

recognition plaque will memorialize Philo’s 100th anniversary. 

 

Watch for an electronic invitation for the planting and dedication.  An April date will be 

determined by the Parks and Recreation Department. 



 

 

 

 

 

                                

 

                                    APRIL 
  Shannon Voggesser  1        Phyllis Wasmuth 16                       

                Stephanie Butts  6              Amy Buffington 20 

         Georgia Christopher  6      Cheryl Hitchens  22 

         Diane Bakel  14                 Jennifer Wilson  25 

                                                    Kathy Loken  29 

                                     

 Cards were sent to: 

Sharon Sheets—she spent 34 days in the hospital and 2 weeks in rehab but is     

thankfully home and under the care of her husband and family.  She was very sick but 

is on the mend and does not need food or other things from us.  Cards may be sent to 

4360 Fruita Drive, Loveland, CO 80538. 

 

Also Bonnie Hanson is recovering from her cancer and the numbers are getting better. 

A large lump was removed from her liver and she will have future tests in May.  She 

does not need any assistance at this time from Philo.  Cards may be sent to 1034 

Creede Ave., Loveland, CO 80538. 

 

Sympathy card was sent to Marilyn Wiltgen at the loss of her husband. 

 

Any Philo needs, happy or sad, call us, respectfully submitted, 

Chair:  MaryAnn Lane - malane814@yahoo.com  970-461-4911 

Co-Chair:  Florence Doksansky—fdoksanske44@gmail.com 

 

               Sunshine Committee 
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Never let people walk over you in life, 
Never let anyone judge you and 

Never let anyone destroy your character. 
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HOLE IN ONE 

Kathy Loken, Quail Creek snowbird from Loveland, CO aced the 

8th hole March 3, 2019.  Loveland neighbors Bill and Julie 

Mahaffy (Philo honorary) and husband, Lynn witnessed the shot.  

The Bridgestone ball was part of a Christmas gift from her twin 

grandsons.  The ace was made even better as Quail Creek resident, 

Pat Hendershott, witnessed the shot from his patio where he and 

guests were celebrating his 80th birthday.  Pat signed the card to 

make it official! 

 

 

 
ROTARY DUCK RACE “Ticket Sales” 

 

  $20 for 7 tickets—Check or Cash 

  April 9th Philo Meeting tickets will be FOR SALE! 

  Please make checks out to “Philo” 

 

We are all “Winners”… 

       Elementary classrooms in Thompson Schools: 

                              iPads or Cromebooks 

       Philo committees: 

                              80% of sales to fund operational costs 

       Philo Members 

                               7 chances to win prizes at the Rotary Duck Race 

  

        If you cannot attend the meeting you may mail your check to: 

  Barbara Giesey, 5658 Mountain Iris Court, Loveland, CO 80537 

                             Please enclose a stamped & self addressed envelope. 

         Questions: call 970-222-4035 or email Barbara@barbaragiesey.com 
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PHILO MEMBER APPRECIATION DINNER 

The Garden Room 

May 14th 
 

Invitations will be available at the April 9th  

general membership meeting. 
 

Please make sure to pick up yours. 

Dinner is $35. 
 

Drink Tickets for $5 will be sold at the event only. 

The days are warming up, the tulips are poking 

through the ground and the golf tournament is just around the corner.  I know I’m 

starting to sound like a broken record but the success of the golf tournament will 

determine how many people we are able to help achieve their dreams through 

scholarships. 

 

We are having a lot of fun with our Mar-Tee Gras theme and you are bound to have a 

great time—so join in the festivities! 

 

We will once again have a sign up sheets for gift basket donations and day of 

tournament help.  If you would like to help us out with either (or both) of these but 

won’t be at the upcoming meetings, please call me at 970-962-6832 and I will add 

your name. 

 

Cindy Kurtz, Chairman 


